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Status:Type: BPU- Report Agenda Ready

File created: In control:8/29/2018 Board of Public Utilities

On agenda: Final action:9/6/2018

Title: REPORT - PROJECT WORK ORDER APPROVAL - FREEWAY WELL PLANNING PROJECT

BACKGROUND: The City constructed Freeway Well in 1957 and operated it sustainably until regular
testing in the 1980s detected volatile organic compounds (VOCs) from offsite contamination. In 1994,
the Freeway Well was physically separated from the City’s distribution system.

The City wants to evaluate water quality risks in the vicinity and study the feasibility of alternatives for
treating the groundwater or replacing Freeway Well, and the State Water Resources Control Board
(State) expressed interest in aiding these efforts. The State invited the City to submit a grant
application, which staff did on August 31, 2017. The State approved it and agreed to fund 50 percent
of the Freeway Well Planning Project.

The proposed Project Work Order addresses the bulk of the work outlined in the grant agreement for
the Freeway Well Planning Project.

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended by the Water Department, that the Board, by motion,
approve a Project Work Order (PWO) under the Master Professional Services Agreement with West
Yost & Associates, Inc. of Pleasanton, California, to provide services for the grant funded Freeway
Well Planning Project, with a total amount, including a 5% contingency, of $557,731.00.

Sponsors: Board of Public Utilities

Indexes: Exempt Project, Mitigated Negative Declaration

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. Staff Report, 2. Attachment 1, 3. Attachment 2, 4. Attachment 3, 5. Presentation (added 9/5/18)

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

approvedBoard of Public Utilities9/6/2018 1 Pass
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